
State of California 	 Natural Resources Agency 

Memorandum 

To: Deputy Directors Date: March 25, 2013 
Region Chiefs 
Assistant Region Chiefs Telephone: (916) 653-9424 
Assistant Deputy Director, Cooperative Fire 
Programs Website: www.fire.ca.gov 
Assistant Deputy Director, Labor and Human 
Resources 
Unit Chiefs 
Region Training Chiefs (). j J.I 11M.. c~ 

From: 	 ANDY McMURRY, Depu~~ Fire protection7 .AJ 
California Department of Forestry and Fire ProUn (CAL FIRE) 

Subject: 	HFEO JAC Approval 

The purpose of this memorandum is to notify you that the Department has received final 
approval from all appropriate stakeholders to implement a Heavy Fire Equipment Operator 
(HFEO) JAC Program. The final syllabus and rules are attached, along with a 
memorandum from the Academy Administrator that details the impetus for the new 
program. Please make sure that this receives broad distribution and review. 

If you have any questions about the new HFEO JAC Program, contact Clare Frank, 
Assistant Deputy Director, Cooperative Fire, Training, and Safety at 916.653.6198. 

cc: 	 Ken Pimlott, Director 
Janet Barentson, Chief Deputy Director 
Mike Lopez, SubJAC Chair and CDF Firefighters President 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO CONSERVE ENERGY. FOR TIPS AND INFORMATION, VISIT "FLEX YOUR POWER" AT WWW.CA.GOV. 

http:WWW.CA.GOV

